
 

 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRIES 
 

PO Box 44000, Olympia, WA 98504-4000 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 

July 6, 2021 

 

 

TO:  Jennifer Meas, Editor  

Washington State Office of the Code Reviser 

 

FROM: Tracy West, Rules Coordinator 

  Department of Labor & Industries 

 

SUBJECT:   Withdrawal of WSR 19-23-082 

 

 

The Department of Labor & Industries (L&I) is withdrawing the Preproposal Statement of 

Inquiry for rulemaking to develop permanent rules for the cranes and derricks industry under 

Chapter 296-155 WAC, Safety Standards for Construction Work, Part L, Cranes, Rigging, and 

Personnel Lifting, filed on November 19, 2019 and published under WSR 19-23-082.   

 

The Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) recently updated their standard, 

thus modifying the original intent of this specific rulemaking effort.  Additionally, L&I is filing 

another Preproposal Statement of Inquiry, CR-101, on July 6, 2021, to consolidate the subject of 

WSR-19-23-082 and WSR 18-07-091 that will be withdrawn separately for the same reasons 

above. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Tracy West, Rules Coordinator, at 360-902-6954. 

 




